
Africa Goodwill Meditation Group 
 Skype meeting and Lagos, Nigeria Seminar 

 

 

We send you very warm greetings from Nigeria. 

 

The Festival Week was very memorable, by far the most impressive I have experienced in my 56 

years working with Arcane School and Lucis Trust. Probably this has something to do with the 

fact that it is the global spiritual event before the first Hierarchical Conclave of 2025, the first in 

the 21st century! The preparatory stage appeared to be the most inspiring; we had to explore the 

meaning and significance of the Global Silent Minute which gave universality to the Festival 

Week.  

 

A Skype meeting was held on December 21
st
 when co-workers from across the continent took 

part in a discussion on the meaning and significance of silence, in preparation for the exact time 

when the group, together, entered the Global Silent Minute. Our discussions on silence assumed 

a wide dimension and we agreed to make it the subject of our Festival Week Seminar in Lagos 

which took place on the 28 December.  

 

At the Lagos seminar Harry Juwe spoke on the theme: The Power of Silence in Serving 

Humanity and the Divine Plan.  The discussions were animated and diverse and all of us learnt 

something new. 

 

 


